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Docket No. 070626-E1 - Review of Florida Power & Light Company’s Sunshine Energy Program. 

(Proposed agency action for Issues 1-4 and tariff filing for Issue 5.) 

Issue 1: Should FPL modify its Sunshine Energy Program to exclude the use of Tradable Renewable Energy 
Credits from out-of-state renewable facilities? 
Recommendation: Yes. The use of Tradable Renewable Energy Credits (TFECs) should be limited to in-state 
renewable generation. 
Alternate Staff Recommendation: No. However, FPL should be required to demonstrate that all “affordable” 
Florida TRECs have been exhausted before any out-of-state TRECs are purchased. 

Issue 2: In addition to solar photovoltaic projects, should FPL evaluate additional types of renewable facilities 
for development under the Sunshine Energy Program? 
Recommendation: Yes. FPL should evaluate additional types of renewable facilities under the Sunshine 
Energy Program. 
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Issue 3: Should FPL modify its Sunshine Energy Program to exclude development of renewable projects 
placed on individual homes? 
Recommendation: Yes. Prospectively, solar projects (or other renewables) developed under the program 
should either be sited at publicly owned facilities or owned by FPL. 

Issue 4: Should Florida Power & Light Company be required to file detailed semi-annual progress reports for 
the Sunshine Energy Program? 
Recommendation: Yes. Detailed semi-annual reports with the information listed in the analysis portion of 
staffs memorandum dated Setepmber 27, 2007, will facilitate staffs oversight of the program’s revenues and 
expenditures, and FPL’s achievements toward its commitments under the program. 

Issue 5: Should FPL be required to file a revised tariff for the Sunshine Energy Program? 
Recommendation: If the Commission’s vote on Issues 1 through 3 requires a revision to the existing tariff, 
FPL should file a revised tariff for the Sunshine Energy Program to reflect the Commission’s changes to the 
program. Staff should administratively approve FPL’s revised tariff if the tariff appropriately reflects the 
Commission’s vote. 
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Issue 6: Should this docket be closed? 
Recommendation: If no substantially affected person files a protest to Issues 1 through 4, those issues will 
become final upon the issuance of a consummating order and the docket may be closed if no tariff revisions are 
required. If tariff revisions are required, this docket should remain open until staff administratively approves 
FPL's revised tariff. 


